
TOWN OF BASIN, WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES-PRIORITY SETTING 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2012
BASIN FIRE HALL @ 9:00 AM
 
The Meeting was called to order at 9:00 am


Roll Call: Mayor Amy Kania, Council Members: Lyle King, Deb Rathbun, Heath Hopkin and Dave Cooper.
Also Present:  University of Wyoming Extension Facilitator Tara Kuipers, Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman, Sherman Allred, Carl Olson, Steve Vanderploeg, Mike Dellos, Stacey Lesher, and Basin Police Chief, Chris Kampbell.

Mayor Kania announced there is one Action Item attached to the agenda.  This is a letter to Governor Matt Mead concerning Preference for Resident Design Firms.  The said Preference has to be adopted in order to receive Grant Reimbursement for capital projects based on 2011 Senate File 144, WS 16-6-1001.  Heath Hopkin made a motion to adopt the Preference for Resident Contractors, Deb Rathbun seconded the motion.  Discussion:  Dave Cooper wanted clarification that we can hire out of state if the need is there.  Lyle King asked if there was an easy way to replace the named contractor in the event that circumstances change.  Heath Hopkin amends his motion on the stipulation that item a. and b. be removed, Deb Rathbun seconded the amended motion, the motion passed with a unanimous vote.  

The Mayor also provided an update on the status of Grants 1 and 2 for lighting improvements and a possible change order for completion date of the Master Plan.

Welcome, Introductions and Board Development Training.

Carl Olson presented the Council with a handout regarding the Master Plan Overview and the Council participated in an exercise for Priority setting in light of the Master Plan progress. 

Tara Kuipers lead the Mayor and Council in brainstorming for areas of Infrastructure, Service Improvements, Recreation and economic development with a focus on 1-Year Action Planning.

Sara Schlattmann attended as a guest speaker during the working lunch, presenting to the Council her proposal for wanting the Town of Basin to think about the 6th cent and what purpose we could use the money for.  

The Mayor and Council discussed their roles and ideas to improve Public Outreach Planning.  Specific ideas included more use of citizens advisory committees for Municipal Solid Waste, Sewer/Drainage as well as Cemetery. Also discussed was developing a model for an annual picnic during budget time to encourage participation.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm.
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              Amy Kania, Mayor 
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